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 From Our Pastor 

We as a church have prayed over the years for God to enlarge our coast and to expand our horizon.  
Through this, we have come to understand that He is more than willing to do this than we could ever 
imagine.  One of the beautiful aspects of His work is that He gives us an opportunity to have a part 
in seeing that accomplished.  Embarking on a building program has to be a joint effort.  There is no 
way that this project could be accomplished by just individual effort, or the participation of a few.  It 
must be a collective effort.  In Nehemiah chapter 2 the people of his day “rose up to build”.  They 
understood the saying “many hands make a light load.”  Nehemiah chapter 4 verse 6 says, “So built 
we the wall; for the people had a mind to work.”  We must pray and ask God to reveal to us what 
our part is in trusting Him to supply the need.  I am a firm believer that God has the supply before 
we ever had the need.  
 
On Sunday, February 5, we launched a Capital Giving Campaign to pay for our new multipurpose 
building by distributing pledge cards to our church body.  Each person was asked to prayerfully con-
sider a weekly, monthly or annual pledge.  We recognize that more than likely, this building will be 
paid for by the faithfulness of God’s people over a period of time.  This Sunday is the cut-off date to 
turn those pledge cards back in.  Understanding that God works through His people, would you 
please take some time to ask God what He would have you to give towards this project?  Some peo-
ple are in a financial position to write a large check, but most can do a smaller amount over a longer 
period of time.  What would the Lord have you to do?  
 
Another opportunity we have to enlarge our coast in the area of spiritual growth is to be a part of the 
new study that will start this Sunday evening.  There are 7 motivational gifts spoken of in Romans 
chapter 12.   Of those 7 gifts mentioned, what is the gift that helps to define you?  Is it the gift of 
teaching?  Do you have a natural gift in exhorting and motivating others to serve the Lord even 
when they don’t want too?  Are you prone to show mercy when the people around you are working 
through difficulties?  Do you have a gift of organization or a gift of giving?  Do you have a prophet-
ic edge that is greatly needed within the work of God?  Do you get fulfillment in serving others?  
Usually there is at least one primary gift that is intertwined and woven within the framework of your 
personality and character.  There is also the evidence of other gifts that seem to surface from time to 
time.  Surely God can bring any gift He wants to the surface to use at any given moment under many 
different circumstances.  That is why it is extremely important that we know and understand how 
God has gifted His people. 
 
Understanding the characteristics, uses and misuses of these motivational gifts will definitely help us 
in our service to the Lord and to others.  Marriages have been helped as a result of a husband and 
wife coming to understand why their mates respond to different situations through the spiritual gift 
God has given them.  For instance, how do parents view correction and discipline concerning their 
children?  
 
Starting this Sunday, March 5, at 6:00 pm, we will be defining these 7 motivational gifts and giving 
a Biblical example of individuals that these gifts were given to.  We will see how the 7 different 
gifts were used by God to accomplish His purposes.  One of our major objectives for the class will 
be to help those that attend to come to a deeper understanding of how God has gifted them so that 
they can use that gifting to the fullest in His kingdom.  Will you please take the time to avail your-
self to this very important material? 



March 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 

6:10 pm Band Rehearsal 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

2 

 

3 

6:30 pm  

Youth 

Movie 

Night 

4 

5 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

12:30 pm Senior Saint's Luncheon 

6:00 pm Bible Study/FORGE/

AWANA 

6 7 8 

6:10 pm Band Rehearsal 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

7:30 pm Church Council 

9 10 11 

10 am 

Bibles and 

Breakfast 

12 
9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

4:45 pm Adult Choir Practice 

6:00 pm Bible Study/FORGE/

AWANA 

 

13 

 

14 15 

6:10 pm Band Rehearsal 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

16 

10 am-12 

pm 

OCC Craft 

Morning  

17 18 

 

19 
9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

4:45 pm Adult Choir Practice 

6:00 pm Bible Study/FORGE/

AWANA 

20 21 22 

6:10 pm Band Rehearsal 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

23 24 25 

 

26 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

6:00 pm Bible Study/FORGE/

AWANA 

27 28 

 

29 

6:10 pm Band Rehearsal 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

30 31  



Greeters 

Deacon of the Week(*)/Usher 

Children Church Workers 

March 5, 2017 Drake Easley*, Earl Nuckols, Adam Lumpkins, Adam Burgess 

March 12, 2017 Bobby Mullins*, Dale McFadden, Chuck Easley, Hale Crider 

March 19, 2017 Karle Byrd*, Larry Weiss, Gary Matherly, Terry Moore 

March 26, 2017 Donnie Moore*, James Lumpkins, David Burgess, Chris Falls 

March  5, 2017 James Nuckols, Mary Moss, Ben & Cheryelle Easley 

March 12, 2017 Julia Nuckols, Emma Walden, Chuck Easley, Julie Ragsdale 

March 19, 2017 Jacob Doss,  Joan Nuckols, Helen Moschler, Jetty Burgess 

March 26, 2017 Emmalee Ayers, Judy Reynolds, Guy and Courtney Robertson 

5 Linette Nuckols 

12 Natalie Oakes and Madilyn 

Moss 

19 Drake and Brittney Easley 

26 Randy and Cassie Gatewood 

Nursery Calendar – March 2017 

Wed Mar 1, 2017  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Donnie and Peggy Moore 

Sun Mar 5, 2017  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Stephanie, Larry and Sarah Weiss, and Helen Moschler 

6 pm – 7 pm  Donnie and Peggy Moore 

Wed Mar 8, 2017  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Brenda Reynolds 

Sun Mar 12, 2017  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Drake and Brittney Easley, Lois Batten and Cheryl Waller 

6 pm – 7 pm  Helen Moschler 

Wed Mar 15, 2017  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Linette Nuckols 

Sun Mar 19, 2017  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Donnie and Peggy Moore, Chuck Easley, and Devin Motley 

6 pm – 7 pm  Julia Marlowe 

Wed Mar 22, 2017  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Holly St. John  

Sun Mar 26, 2017  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  
Mary and Madylin Moss, Jessica Waller and Debra 

Reynolds 

6 pm – 7 pm  Donnie and Peggy Moore 

Wed Mar 29, 2017  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Faye Shropshire 

Missed a sermon?  

Lost your newsletter?  

Want to know what's 

going on here at 

church? Check out our 

website at: 

www.hollywoodbc.org  

3 Jordyn Burgess 

5 Charlotte Worrell 

7 Jessica Waller 

8 Linette Nuckols 

9 Lauren Michael 

10 David Reynolds 

15 Emmalee Ayers 

19 Mike Slayton 

23 Tonie Hanks 

25 Jamie Barbour 

26 Daniel Moore 

28 Holly St. John 

29 Noah Carter 

29 Wade Moore 

31 Malcolm (Mike) Burgess 

31 Carol Cundiff 



BECAUSE YOU GAVE 

 1.75 million people heard a gospel  

witness 

 275,000 became new believers 

 14,000 new churches and 4,000 new 

groups were formed 

 21,000 leaders were trained to start new 

churches 

 444,263 nationals met in on-going Bible 

studies 

Statistics taken from the 2014 Annual Statistical Report available at 

imb.org.  Lottie Moon Information also available on  imb.org.  

           2017 Lottie Moon Offering 
2017 Lottie 

Moon Goal   

$14,575.00 

Lottie Moon 

Offering in 

2017 to date 

$5,566.00 

As a church, you have 

set a pledge goal of 

$14,575.00, for the 

2017 Lottie Moon 

Christmas Offering.  As 

of February 26, 2017, 

the church has collected 

$5,566.00.  

The Mission of the Manger  

From March 5-12  we will be 
observing the week of 
prayer for the Annie 
Armstrong Easter Offering.  
We have set a church goal of 
$1,500 for this offering.  The 
funds raised through the 
Annie Armstrong Easter 
Offering are used to plant 
churches, support 
missionaries, and spread the 
Gospel in North America.  
While we typically think of 
foreign lands when we think 

about missionaries, there are an estimated 269 million unsaved souls right here 
at home.  We ask that you join us in praying for the missionaries that will be 
presented during the week of prayer, and for all those working to send light 
into dark communities such as the ones pictured on the map to the left.  We also 
ask that you make your support of these missionaries a matter of prayer.   



Hollywood Baptist Church Family, 

My dearest church family thank you for your prayers, love, and 

support of  my service here in Mozambique.  I have completed 

my training and have been officially sworn in as a Peace Corps 

Volunteer.  I have been placed in a small area in the province 

of  Tetewithin, Mozambique.  My prayers were answered and I 

have been placed with a roommate, Diana, who is also from 

Virginia.   

I will be teaching English at the secondary school here which 

has grades 8th-12th.  Outside of  school during the day, I will 

have time in the evenings to spend time in the community, 

tutor students, work with the primary school students who 

cannot read, and work with a REDES group that teaches 

young (high school) girls more about leadership, health and 

empowerment.  Thank you for your continued prayers.  May 

God keep his hand over me. 

Love, 

Elizabeth Conner 

Dear Hollywood Family, 

David and I cannot thank you enough for the love 

and support you have shown both of us during 

David's illness.   

We are so thankful for each of you, Pastor Terry, Luis, 

and each prayer, encouraging note, phone call, or 

expression of love and concern.   

You-our church family are so dear to us and we 

thank you for "being there" for us. 

Love, 

David and Toni 

I'm doing great.  Back at work, a 

little sore.  Thank you for your 

prayers and thoughts. 

Sarah Stewart 

To Our Dear Church Family, 

It meant so much to know that you were 

praying for us on the Sunday night of the 

accident.  God has surely answered those 

prayers.  Thanks for your continued 

prayers, calls, visits, cards, and food. 

Love in Christ, 

Steve and Brenda Reynolds 

Elizabeth loves receiving cards and letters 

from home.  If you would like to send her 

one (remember international cards re-

quire additional postage) her address is: 
 

Eileen Enright 

Cuidado de ELIZABETH CONNOR 

Caixa Postal #372 

Cidade de Tete 

Tete, Mozambique 

Codigo Postal 2300 MOZAMBIQUE 



On March 16, from 10 am– noon, we will be having a craft 

day to create items for our Operation Christmas Child shoe-

boxes.  Join us for a time of fun and fellowship as we learn 

to create these adorable stuffed animals made from every-

day household items!  We will be serving a light brunch, and 

all are welcome to come!  If you have any questions, please 

let Julie know! 

The Youth will be hosting  a luncheon for our Senior 

Saints (ages 60 and up) on March 5, directly after 

the morning service.  We hope that you will join us 

for this time of food and fellowship as we show our 

appreciation for the many contributions that our 

Senior Saints have made and continue to make to 

our church.  If you have not already  let us know 

that you will be joining us, please let us know ASAP!  

If you have any questions about this event, please 

contact Terri Mullins. 

Our Little Lambs participated 

in a service project during 

Sunday School.  They 

decorated water bottles with 

stickers saying "Jesus Loves 

You!".  Then they handed the 

bottles out to thirsty people.  

What an excellent example of 

love and concern for others, 

thank you Little Lambs! 



Imagine that you are sitting at a fellowship dinner, and the 

person beside you clutches their chest and collapses.  Would 

you know what to do?  Every year 350,000 people have a  

cardiac incident outside of a hospital, even more need help 

after a fall, cut, or electrical shock.  On April 1 from 9am-3pm 

we will be hosting an American Heart First Aid class here at 

Hollywood.  This class also includes infant, child, and adult 

CPR.  The cost of the course is $25 if you borrow the course 

materials, and $45 if you would like a book to keep.  If you are 

interested in attending the class, please sign up on the sheet 

on the information board by March 19.  If you have any  

questions about this event please see Linette Nuckols. 

We’ve got a fabulous group of ladies headed to the advance this 

year and we would love to add you to the list!  We’ll be heading 

up on March 23 and returning March 25.  Come see what God 

can do if you spend this time with him! Our group so far: 

If you would like to join us, please contact Paige Conner. 

Registration is still open, and we still have rooms available! 

Paige Conner Carolyn Marlowe Kimberly Miles Terri Mullins 

Holly Munoz Julie Ragsdale Courtney Robertson Holly St. John 

Tara Stovall Allisa Vincent Sierra Whitlow YOU! 

Get ready, folks!  Vacation Bible School is coming to 
Hollywood!   This year our theme is Maker’s Fun Factory.  
We’ll be kicking VBS off on June 21 and running through 
June 25.  Expect all kinds of wonderful activities as we 
teach our little ones that they were created by God, and 
that he has a plan and a purpose for them.  Don’t think 
that the 12 and under group gets to have all the fun 
though, we’ll be having classes for our Youth and Adults 
as well! 
 
As always, we can’t make this happen without you, so if 
you are willing to volunteer please get in touch with 
Cheryl Waller.  Keep an eye on your bulletins, because 
we’ll be hosting our first volunteers meeting in shortly!   

2016 Prayer Advance Attendees 





 

 

 

 

Gather your popcorn, snacks, and friends!  Youth will gather together on  

Friday, March 3rd at 6:30pm, for MOVIE NIGHT!  We will present  

God’s Not Dead 2.  Bring a friend and get a special treat!   

YOUTH:  Please make your plans over the next month to register for the STUDENT PRAYER 

ADVANCE.  This year’s meeting will be held at Appalachian Bible College in WV, August 3-5.  

Registration forms will be handed out to youth in early March.  ADULTS: Would you consid-

er joining us as a CHAPERONE.  Ask any previous chaperone and you will see that YOU will 

be the one blessed by our youth.   



BREAKFAST & BIBLES 

Our youth invite you to join us for “Breakfast & Bibles” at Kim’s Kitchen on Saturday,  

March 11th, at 10a.m.  Families and friends, come out 

and join us for fellowship and the  

opportunity to meet and spend time with our youth while 

seeking God in His Word.   

PAINTBALL FUN! 

 

Youth will be heading to All American Paintball for an afternoon of fun again 

on Saturday, April 1st.  Youth, gather up your long pants, long-sleeved shirts, 

war paint (haha) and water bottles for a great time!  Family and friends are 

welcome to join us.  Everyone interested should SIGN UP with Terri or Bobby 

Mullins.  Cost is $25-$30.  We will leave church at 2:15.  Play begins at 

3:00pm. 

MARCH 3rd—Movie Night at HBC.  6:30pm  God’s Not Dead 

2. 

MARCH 5—Youth Sponsored Senior Luncheon immediately 

after service to honor our beloved seniors.   

MARCH 11—Breakfast & Bibles—Youth, family, and friends meet us at Kim’s Kitchen at 10am for breakfast 

or just a cup of coffee.  This is a chance for our youth families to connect and our church family to connect 

with our young people.   





Events in April 
April 1 First Aid Class/Youth Paint Ball 

April 5 Church Council 

April 13 Maundy Service 

April 15 Easter Extravaganza 

April 16 Sonrise Service  

H O L L Y WO O D  B A P T I S T  CH U R CH  

6405 Callands Road 

Chatham, VA  24531 


